

BOARD BRIEFING

STANWOOD-CAMANO SCHOOL BOARD
Natalie Hagglund, Miranda Evans, Ken
Christoferson, Charlotte Murry, Al Schreiber

The recording of the May 3, 2022, regular meeting is available <u>HERE</u> at stanwood.wednet.edu.

STATE AUDITOR STEWARDSHIP AWARD

Our district was truly honored to receive the Office of the Washington State Auditor Stewardship Award from State Auditor Pat McCarthy, recognizing Stanwood-Camano's dedication to improving government. McCarthy praised the district's Business Services staff for its cooperation during the annual audit process, taking a proactive approach in their accountability over public funds.

TWIN CITY ELEMENTARY REPORT

Jennifer Allen, Principal of Twin City Elementary, presented the school <u>report</u>. She gave an overview of enrollment by student demographic and how student learning has grown over time.

A highlight from this year has been Title I/LAP interventions, with 151 students served in grades K-5 since Fall 2021, focused on fundamental reading skills, such as phonological awareness, sound manipulation, rhyming, phonics, and applying skills to reading. These interventions have been successful, with 49 students having exited Title/LAP as of May 1, 2022, and nine students qualified for Special Education services.

Twin City staff and Building Leadership Team are working to create a framework and intervention system of support to address academic and behavioral needs.

THANK YOU FOR THE DONATIONS!

The Board accepted these generous donations:

- \$10,000 from the Stanwood Elementary PTO to support teacher training and to provide supplemental materials for the PAXIS Good Behavior Program. This donation was funded through the Stillaguamish Tribe of Indians.
- \$300.00 from the American Heart Association for general supplies for Twin City Elementary.



The School Board was joined by State Auditor Pat McCarthy as she presented the Stewardship Award to the district in recognition of of its outstanding performance on state audits and commitment to safeguarding public resources.

SAFETY AND WELLNESS REPORT

Ryan Ovenell, Executive Director of Human Resources, gave a <u>report</u> on safety and wellness.

Mr. Ovenell showed the Board the new web pages that have been created for Safety and Wellness, including:

- Emergency Procedures
- Personal/Family Crisis Support
- Mental Health
- · Harassment, Intimidation and Bullying
- · Safety Plans by school
- Food/Housing

Visit the new safety and wellness web pages at https://www.stanwood.wednet.edu/families_students/safety_wellness

NEXT SCHOOL BOARD MEETING: TUESDAY, MAY 17, 2022, 6 P.M.

School Board meeting agendas are published $\underline{\mathsf{HERE}}$ in advance of the meeting.

The Stanwood-Camano School District does not discriminate in employment, programs, or activities on the basis of sex, race, creed, religion, color, national origin, age, veteran or military status, sexual orientation, gender expression or identity, disability, or the use of a trained dog guide or service animal and provides equal access to the Boy Scouts and other designated youth groups. Inquiries regarding compliance and/or grievance procedures may be directed to the District's Title IX/Affirmative Action Officer and Civil Rights Compliance Coordinator, Maurene Stanton (mstanton@stanwood.wednet.edu), or the Section 504/American Disabilities Act Coordinator, Robert Hascall (rhascall@stanwood.wednet.edu) Stanwood-Camano School District, 26920 Pioneer Hwy, Stanwood, WA 98292. Telephone: (360) 629-1200.